
Status Report October 2004 
 
 
OB5 Delivery 
 
All applications and files that make up this build have been delivered to OHD/HL 
for check-in as of October 18, 2004.  In addition, any updated or new documents 
have been posted to the Documentation web page  
http://www.nws.noaa.gov/oh/rfcdev/archive_datadoc/index.html . 
 
For detailed list of what is in the OB5 release … see the Build Information web 
page  http://www.nws.noaa.gov/oh/rfcdev/docs/raxOB5release2.pdf . 
 
Postponed to a later build are the following items: 

 datview, enhancements and bug fixes; work is in progress. 
 New application, archive system version of operational xnav application. 
 New and improved bkup_lev0 script; still investigating the problems that 

have occurred this past year on ax-nhdr system  
 Informix bug fix; still investigating possible solution to “set explain on” 

sql not working at all sites.   
 
 

New on the RAXUM Web Site 
 
As the rax systems get more and more usage by the RFCs, some offices have 
experienced growing pains in that one or more of the dbspaces the archive 
database resides in have started to fill up.  Randy Rieman  has put together a 
very nice  write-up on how to add a chunk to existing dbspace.  This write-up can 
be found at http://www.nws.noaa.gov/oh/rfcdev/docs/addchunk.pdf . 
 
 
RFC Archive Database Bug/Enhancements List 
 
A few offices have comment that this list doesn’t appear to be up-to-date.  Randy 
Rieman and I have recently coordinated an update of the list.  And this new 
version should be available shortly. 
 
 
Just a Few Words  
 
My year as team leader is rapidly coming to an end … and will be over with the 
OB5 delivery.   Donna will be organizing a conference call for the new team 
members shortly.  I hope that as team leader I have been able to keep your 
offices informed of the activities this team was responsible for overseeing this 
past fiscal year builds OB3, OB4 and OB5, and various bug fixes.  I also hope 
that your offices felt that their concerns and feedback were heard and responded 



to in a timely manner.  It was definitely an interesting, educational, and 
challenging year from my perspective.  
 
       Juliann Meyer 
        RAXUM Team Leader 


